BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING

Via Zoom Teleconference
Water’s Edge (WE) Condominium
Thursday, September 17, 2020
Board Members (In Attendance)
Trish Houston

President
Candice Grams
Vice President
Pam McIntosh

Treasurer
Matt Salzer

Member at Large

Board Members (Absent)

Tony Stewart

Secretary

Management (In Attendance)

Kelly Lang

Property Manager, KPA Management
Rachel Blackwell
Recording Secretary 
Meeting Called to Order

Ms. Houston, President, called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m.
Unit Owners Forum
A resident mentioned receiving a letter from the Board regarding conduct at meetings. The Board confirmed to drafting the letter and having it sent out.
A resident asked several questions pertaining to the deck project, the parking lot resurfacing and the 2020 pool season. Management has asked for all of the questions to be emailed and the Board will get back to the resident with a response.

A resident asked about having an electronic newsletter emailed out to all residents and volunteered to write the newsletter as well. The Board thanks him and will work directly with him to get the process started.

A resident thanked the Board for their consideration on the 2021 budget and trying to keep assessments amounts at a minimal increase. Also, are the meeting minutes available online. The minutes can be found at www.kpalink.com. If you do not currently have an account, please contact Management.
Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Ms. McIntosh, seconded by Ms. Grams to approve the August 20, 2020 Board meeting minutes as presented.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Deck Project

Management reported that there was no activity with Walker Consultants this month. CRG will be providing a change order for the removal of 2 decks and the addition of 2 decks. Please note this is simply an address change and not the installation of 2 additional decks. A new permit must be issued from Fairfax County before construction can begin.
Pool
Premier Pools will winterize the pool before the end of this month. As Premier’s contract is up the Board will be putting the pool management contract out to bid for the 2021 season.
Grounds Maintenance

The grass outside of building six needs to be removed as it is a coarse grass that will take over the area. CLS will be treating, removing and over seeding the area. 
Snow Removal
Management presented a proposal from Capital Services for snow removal for the 2020-2021 season.
A motion was made by Ms. Houston, seconded by Ms. Grams to approve the Capital Services snow removal contract as presented. The motion carried unanimously.

On-Site Maintenance

Brock is currently cleaning all of the stairwells in all of the buildings. He is also doing tree clean-up and deck board replacement along with many other small projects.

Deck Maintenance
Letters were mailed to all residents regarding deck maintenance. Proof of maintenance can be emailed to Management, a picture of the deck, the date of sealing and the product name will need to be included. Management was on-site for an inspection and noticed several residents have plants on the decks. Please be sure to have a drip pan underneath the plants to ensure overflow is not left sitting on the deck boards after watering.
Annual Meeting

The Annual Meeting continues to be postponed until it can be held safely. 

Next Board Meeting
The next Board meeting is scheduled for October 15, 2020. 
Executive Session

The Board entered into Executive Session at 7:19 pm to discuss architectural modification requests. Executive Session concluded at 7:51pm. 

Results of Executive Session

A motion was made by Ms. Grams, seconded by Ms. Houston to approve the window replacement request with stipulations to be relayed directly to the homeowner for account number 510-183. The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Ms. Grams, seconded by Ms. McIntosh to approve the modification request for the installation of turf on the patio with stipulations to be relayed directly to the homeowner for account number 510-142. The motion carried unanimously. 

Adjournment
With no further business to discuss, the meeting was unanimously adjourned at 7:54p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Rachel Blackwell

Recording Secretary
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On March 12, 2020 Governor Northam declared a State of Emergency due to COVID-19. Due to this declaration, this meeting was held via electronic means, Zoom Teleconference.


